
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter No 30 

October 30th, 2017 

Principalôs chat 

Hi everyone,  

This week will be a busy one with Market Day coming up this Saturday the 

4
th
 November. Market Day is the biggest annual fundraiser for our school, 

with the funds this year going towards updating technology throughout the 

school. Please, if you havenôt already, put your name down on the roster 

at the office. Thank you to the families who have already volunteered

-a note indicating your time and role on the day is being sent home 

tonight.  

Today all families will be given plates and labels for 

the Market Day cake stall. It would be greatly 

appreciated if you could fill this plate with a cake, 

cupcakes, biscuits etc. to sell on Market Day. If you 

have grandparents or friends who love cooking, 

please encourage them to help out too. Baked 

goodies can be left in the student kitchen on Friday or 

brought in early Saturday morning (preferably by 

9am). Extra plates and labels can be collected from 

the office. Thanks in advance for your help. 

We had a very productive Working Bee 

yesterday, where families were busy weeding 

and mulching gardens, trimming trees, mowing, 

spreading tanbark around the playground and 

just generally cleaning and tidying up. Many 

thanks to the following families who helped out or 

made financial contributions: Bennetts, Carr, 

Curran, Egleton, Gross, Hines, Jones, 

Robertson, Smith, Cook, McLeod and Maclaurin 

as well as Ray, Liz and Danica. It was a very hot 

day, but the smiles on everyoneôs faces made it easy to work hard and get 

the job done! Special thanks to Marton, Tom and Danica for organising the 

event. 

Today Danica, Melissa and myself have been at a professional 

development day focused around Respectful Relationships. 

Respectful Relationships Education is the approach to the primary 

prevention of violence against women. This program is not just about 

teaching respectful relationships, itôs a whole school approach of 

modelling respectful relationships, and in turn, creating respectful and 

contributing citizens into the future. This program is mandated in all 

schools. Stay tuned for more information regarding this program. 

This Wednesday is a Pupil Free Day. Staff will spend this day developing 

their knowledge and skills in digital technologies and how to implement 

best practice in the classroom.  

THIS WEEK AT M.P.S. 

Tuesday 31st October 

¶ Three Walking School  

 Buses operating,  
 8.30am 

¶ Walk to School morning 
tea for all students 

¶ Market Day meeting, 
3.30pm at  the          
Kangaroo Hotel 

 

Wednesday 1st November 

¶ Pupil Free Day 
 

Thursday 2nd November 

¶ Assembly, 3.00pm 
 

Friday 3rd November 

¶ Friday Fundraiser  

¶ Prep-2 Kickball-packed 
lunch required 

 

Saturday 4th November 

¶ Market and Fair      
fundraiser, 8am-3pm 

 

Monday 6th November 

¶ Bike Ed commences for 
Grades 3 and 4 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS   
 
 

Tuesday 7th November 

Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

Wednesday 8th November 

School Council Finance meeting, 

2.30pm 
 

Sunday 12th November 

Race the Train fundraiser 
 

Wednesday 15th November 

School Council, 6.30pm 
 

Friday 17th November 

Pupil Free day 
 

Thursday 30th November 

Shopping Spree Fundraiser 
 

Thursday 14th December 

Grade 1 sleepover/Prep late night 

stay 
 

Tuesday 19th December 

Grade 6 Graduation 
 

Friday 22nd December 

Last day term 4, 1.30pm dismissal 

 

 



Fingers crossed we have beautiful weather for our Market Day! 

         Thanks,  
    Alisa 

School community 

Fresh Fruit Friday:  
 

Volunteers for this week: Shelley Woods and Genna Hines 
 

Volunteers for next week: Josh Broughton and Louise Layne 

Walk to School 2017: To celebrate the end of Walk to School month 

(and to increase our totals walked!) a group of parents have organised 

three Walking School buses to operate on the morning of Tuesday 31st 

October. Parents can drop their children at 8.30am at one of three 

locations - Maldon Bowling Club, the corner of Castlemaine-Maldon and 

Maldon-Newstead Roads or the Maldon Railway station - and Nicole 

Funston, Anita Mason and Marton Gross will walk with the children to 

school. Other parents are welcome to join the walking buses too. 

Students will be able to enjoy some fresh fruit upon arrival courtesy of 

the Mount Alexander Shire Council. Parents are advised that this is a 

parent led initiative and not a school run activity.   

Whatôs happening in the classroom? 

Young Leaders:  
 

Kitchen safety lesson: Last week Laura established a crime scene 
in the student kitchen as a novel way to teach students about kitchen 
and food safety. A group of students from Danica and Lauraôs classes 
enjoyed examining the scene and determining what was safe and 
unsafe as part of their rotating inquiry unit. 

Office Information 

2017 fees and charges: Financial statements were sent home last 

week to families with outstanding 2017 charges. We would appreciate it 

if payment of these charges could be finalised immediately. Payment 

can be made by cash, cheque or BPay. 

Absence letters: Last week letters were sent home to students who 

have had unexplained absences. If your child received one of these 

letters please provide a reason for the absence/s, sign the letter and 

return it to the office immediately. 

Birthdays 

Yoshi and Isabella 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Eagle Eye award ï Digby and Rex 

 

Maldon Show Art award winners 

 

Classroom awards ï Safety Rule 

C.J., Ed, Essie, Will and Lochlan 

 

Young Leaders Friday FUNdraiser 

Please leave orders with your classroom teacher. 

Available each Friday are: Homemade Sausage rolls $2.50, Juice 

Box $1.50 and Popcorn $1 



School banking: Donôt forget to drop Bendigo Bank deposits at the office before 9.30am on Tuesday mornings 
if you would like to utilise the school banking program.  Passbooks will be returned to students by the end of the 
week. 

Visitors register:  A reminder to all parents that they must sign in and out of the school, using the visitors 

register, when helping out in the classrooms (e.g. for reading) or doing fruit duty. This is for emergency 

management purposes. 
 

Permission slips to be returned:  

¶ Prep-2 Kickball permission form is now OVERDUE. Please return immediately. 

¶ Grades 3-6 T20 Cricket permission form is due on Wednesday 8th November. 

 

Fundraising news 

Market and Fair, Saturday 4th November, 2017:  
 

¶ The next Market and Fair meeting will be held tomorrow Tuesday 31st October at 3.30pm at the Kangaroo 
Hotel.  ALL WELCOME!  

 

¶ Market and Fair raffle books and money are now OVERDUE. Please return all books (sold and unsold) to 
the office immediately. 

 

¶ It is time to bake up a storm for the Market Day cake stall.  Goodies can be left in the student kitchen on 
Friday or brought in early Saturday morning. 

 

¶ There are still some unfilled spaces on the Market Day roster. If you can help out please pop into the office 
and put your name down directly on the roster or call the office and Debra will do it for you.  

 

¶ Thank you to families who have donated items for the class stalls. If you would like to help we are looking 
for donations of: 

   
  Toys/Games (including second hand in good condition) 
  Plants/cuttings 
  Bags of M and Môs and Skittles 
  Mystery Jars 
  Lollipops 
  Bags of mixed lollies 
  Family blocks of chocolate 
  Multi packs of chocolate 
 

 All donations can be left at the office 
 

Shopping Spree Fundraiser, Thursday 30th November, 2017 
 
We are still looking for another parent to co-coordinate and learn the ropes of the Shopping Spree this year with 
the view to coordinating the event in 2018. If you are interested in doing this please let Debra at the office know 
or talk to Nicole on 0417 540 331. 
 

Extra curricular catch up 

Instrumental music lessons: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


